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From the desk of The Readout editor John 
Otte, K6JRO 
Welcome to another edition of The Readout!  
 
There is light at the end of the tunnel.  As many of you know, the country 
in general, and the state, in particular, is starting to open up implying that 
we are getting closer to “normal.”  As a result, events and activities are 
starting to pick up.  So, please check the Community Events section for 
updates on events.  ARES will be participating in a county-wide hospital 
communication drill later this month and Pacificon is back on!  However, 
there is no return date for face-to-face meetings.  Be that as it may, 
protect yourself and stay healthy.   
 
If you have any suggestions for articles or if you would like to publish an 
article, please reach out to me at k6jro@arrl.net.   
Stay safe! Stay healthy! 

 

73 de John, K6JRO 

 

 

A Message from the Club President Wally, 
KK6CPN 
Well, I hope everyone survived another month of the Covid tiers.  I have 
not received any word from County OES when we will be able to have face 
to face meetings. 
 
I would like to thank John, K6JRO for his many years of handling Field Day 
for the Club.  I’m looking for someone who is willing take over the Field 
Day Chair for next year and up coming years. 
 
Speaking of Field Day, some members were confusion on what I mentioned 
regarding Field Day at last month’s Zoom Meeting.  As everyone knows, 
even though the state is relaxing some of the regulations there are 
restrictions in place i.e., social distancing, face covering, hand vaccinations 
and negative testing to name a few.  After much discussion and learning 
that most of the Clubs in our area where not sponsoring their own Field 
Day, and due to the uncertainty of requirements, a motion was made and 
passed that our club would not sponsor Field Day this year. 
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Minutes: APR 
Zoom meeting 
 

Next General 
Meeting: 
Zoom Tuesday, 
MAY 18th 
 

 

 

 

 

Joining SARA: 
We are currently 
taking membership 
applications for 
2021.   
One-year dues are 
$30.00 for 
individuals, or 
$45.00 for a family.  
To join, fill out the 
registration form in 
this newsletter and 
bring it to any SARA 
meeting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This year’s Field Day will follow the same ARRL guidelines as last year.  Ed 
KF6FIR volunteered to collect the contacts made by the membership and 
forward to ARRL (see April minutes below).  If you want to go up to the 
Field Day site, you can but, remember since the Club is not sponsoring the 
activity, food, water, and portable toilets will not be provided.  If you have 
any questions, please contact me. 
 
I will not be here for the June or July meetings since I will be on a cross 
country trip, coast to coast with my wife and grandchildren.  I will return 
for the August meeting. 
 
 
73 to all.  
Wally, KK6CPN 

Minutes from the MAR Zoom meeting 
Stanislaus Amateur Radio Association 

P.O. Box 4601 Modesto, CA 95352 
www.saraclub.net  

April 20th, 2021 
Club Meeting Minutes 

(conducted over ZOOM due to COVID19) 
 
Attendance (President did not do a roll call) 
Lucian KF6NPG  Tim KJ6EWD   Davona KF6TSY 
Richard W6DU  John N6JCS   Wally KK6CPN 
Scott N6CIC   Paul W6UHF   Linda W6MUT 
Robert KD6BNY  Eva KM6BIP   Patrick KG6AZZ 
Simon KF6FBA  Mel W7EOV   Roy KK6OQP 
Mark N6ARP   Vicki KF6RCV            Robin KG6ZYQ 
Jason KA6TIO            Rick KF6TEZ   Randy KF6RJS 
Cheryl KK6GJM  James KK6ILV            Marcia KN6MOK 
Tom K6KQR   Brendon NK6M  Jerry KN6MOL 
Ed KF6FIR   Zack KI6KQO   Brian KM6JAG 
John K6JRO 
 
President Wally, KK6CPN called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm and 
welcomed everyone.  There were 31 members in attendance. 
 
March minutes were sent out to the membership prior to the meeting via e 
mail in the READOUT along with the club meeting Zoom link.  Motion to 
approve by Scott, N6CIC and second by Ed, KF6FIR.  Motion was approved. 
 
President: Wally, KK6CPN 
Wally asked Brendon, N6KJM for a report on the POTA (Parks on the Air) 
report.  Brendon said that he, John, K6JRO and Bill, AE6J had participated 
in two activations.  They used the call sign N6OOA and the details of the 
activations could be found in last month’s READOUT.  Wally said that he 
would be out of town from June 1, 2021 to August 7, 2021. 
 
Vice President: Mark, WB6BJN 
Mark was not present. 
 
Treasurer: Vicki, KJ6RCV 
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Write for The 
Readout: 
If anyone has 
information that 
they want included 
in The Readout 
please submit to the 
editor 
k6jro@arrl.net.   

 

Please try and have 
the information or 
articles to the editor 
by the 30th of each 
month. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

She gave the treasurer’s report, and a copy will be attached to these 
minutes and will be included in the READOUT.  We have 74 paid members 
to date.  Motion to approve by John, W6PY and second by Robin, KG6ZYQ.  
Motion was approved. 
 
Sergeant at Arms: Mark, N6ARP:  Mark had no report. 
 
Board Members: Paul, W6UHF, Scott, N6CIC, and Brendon, NK6M.  
Bill, AE6J was not present. 
Paul and Brendon had no report.  Scott reported solar cycle 25 had 36 
sunspots and this is encouraging.  Index was 86 and growing.  HF 17 and 
15 meters is opening.  Hopefully HF will be improving overall. 
 
Equipment/Mt Oso: Patrick, KG6AZZ 
Patrick and Lucian made a trip to Mt. Oso on Saturday April 17, 2021.  A 
general maintenance was completed on the equipment and shack.  The 
building was cleaned, and additional mouse bait was put out.  We sprayed 
round up for weed control.  The 440 fusion repeater was reset and both 
analog and digital modes are now operational.  There was some light wind 
and it was observed that the top of the new VHF antenna was moving and 
occasionally would hit the tower support.  This may be some of the cause 
of the “crackle”.  We need to consider attaching a top support for the 
antenna.  A stop was made at the packet site.  We did some evaluation of 
what equipment is needed to bring it up to “r56” standards.  This is a 
requirement of the Bureau of Reclamation. 
 
ARES: Lucian, KF6NPG 
The April ARES meeting was Saturday April 3, 2021 (10:00am to Noon).  
The meeting was held over ZOOM.  There was a presentation by Lucian, 
KF6NPG on working community events and the equipment that you would 
need.  Patrick, KG6AZZ led a discussion on software defined radios.  The 
next meeting is Saturday May 1, 2021 and the ZOOM link will be sent out a 
couple of days before the meeting.  There will be officer’s reports, general 
discussion on the upcoming County wide hospital drill and community 
events. 
 
Community Events:  Lucian, KF6NPG 
The Turlock Lake Road Race has been cancelled as their permit application 
was denied, it may be rescheduled for Saturday June 19, 2021.  The 
Regalado Road Race is scheduled for Sunday May 30, 2021 (pending permit 
approval).  The Copperopolis Road Race is scheduled for Saturday June 5, 
2021.  We will continue to monitor with the event coordinators and let 
everyone know of any updates. 
 
Ham Cram:  John, K6JRO 
John said that the recent Ham Cram held on Saturday April 17, 2021 was a 
raging success.  He was assisted by Brendon, NK6M, Paul, W6UHF and Ed, 
KF6FIR.  There were 15 total students/test takers (9 technicians, 5 
generals and 1 extra) and there was a 100% pass rate.  They operated 
under COVID restrictions (mask wearing, social distancing and extra 
cleaning).  All of the test paperwork has been submitted to ARRL.  The next 
Ham Cram is scheduled for Saturday August 14, 2021, unknown at this 
time of what the COVID restrictions will be. 
 
Dan, Wl7COO San Joaquin Valley SEC:   
Dan was not present. 
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Un-Finished Business:  
None 
 
New Business:  
President Wally, KK6CPN wanted to thank John, K6JRO for his many years 
of coordinating the SARA Field Days.  He hopes to find someone who will 
take on the position of Field Day Coordinator and John can pass on any 
paperwork he may have.  If you are interested, please contact Wally. 
 
Wally said things are opening slowly and Calaveras County is in the orange 
tier however, there are still restrictions for groups that gather.  He brought 
up the challenges of possible requirements of vaccinations or negative test, 
masks, handwashing station and social distancing.  There was much 
discussion regarding field day.  It was mentioned that many clubs 
(including TARC) are not sponsoring club field days.  Due to the uncertainty 
of what would be required it was the consensus that the club not sponsor a 
field day this year.  We would follow the ARRL guidelines (as we did last 
year) that allow club operators to document contacts and send them into 
the club and the club would send in the completed contact list to ARRL. 
 
A motion was made by Ed, KF6FIR to do field day the same as we did last 
year and there was a second by Paul W6UHF.  The motion was passed with 
no opposition.  Ed, KF6FIR volunteered to be the collector of contacts made 
by club members and would tally them and send in on behalf of the club to 
ARRL.  Ed asked that contact lists submitted to him be typewritten.  You 
can submit them in word or similar type format or in a spreadsheet type 
format.  This will allow him to cut and paste the contacts into the tally 
sheet that would be send in to ARRL.  Ed’s email is ed@kf6fir.net . 
 
People may want to go up to the field day site on their own, just remember 
that it would not be a club sponsored event. 
 
Presentation:  There was no presentation. 
 
Meeting Adjourned:   
The next SARA Club meeting is Tuesday May 18, 2021 (7:00pm to 8:00pm) 
and will be conducted over ZOOM.  A link will be sent out before the 
meeting. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Scott, N6CIC and second by Jason, KA6TIO.  
Adjourned at 7:42 P.M. 
 
Minutes by Lucian, KF6NPG; Club Secretary 
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Treasure’s 
Report, 
Vicki, KJ6RCV 

 
 

Treasure report from the MAR Zoom meeting 
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ARES 

Pat, KG6JXZ 
Stanislaus County 
Emergency 
Coordinator  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Stanislaus County ARES Report 
It appears that the social distancing requirements for the 
fully vaccinated are loosening up per the Centers for 
Disease Control.  The Governor plans to open the State 
and lift most of the COVID restrictions on June 15, 2021.  
We will seek guidance from OES on the use of the 
meeting rooms and plan for face-to-face meetings for the 
SARA Club and ARES.  At least for May (SARA Club) and 
June (ARES) we will meet again on ZOOM. 

 
The Regalado Road Race has a tentative date of Sunday May 30, 2021 and 
they are still working with Stanislaus County on their permit.  The 
Copperopolis Road Race is scheduled for Saturday June 5, 2021 and they 
have their permit from Calaveras County.  Thanks to all of those who have 
volunteered to work these events. 
 
Stanislaus ARES will be participating in a County Wide Hospital 
Communications Drill on Wednesday May 26, 2021 for 9:30am to Noon.  
Members will set up at our local hospitals, County Office of Emergency 
Services, and Mountain Valley Emergency Medical Services Agency.  Thanks 
to all who have volunteered to participate in this exercise. 
 
Our May meeting primarily focused on the planning and staffing of the 
upcoming events. 
 
With the opening of the State in June, Pacificon has posted on their web site 
that this year’s convention will be face-to-face.  The dates are October 15-17, 
2021.  For more information, please go to their web site www.pacificon.org . 
Pat KG6JXZ continues to work on this year’s training activities.  If you have 
any training ideas or activities that the group can participate in, please let Pat 
know. 
The next ARES meeting will be June 5, 2021 and the training topic is to be 
determined. 
 
Please keep yourselves and your families safe. 
 
Lucian Thomas, KF6NPG Assistant Emergency Coordinator, Stanislaus Co.  
KF6NPG@aol.com 
 

ARES® operates under the authority of the Stanislaus County 
Office of Emergency Services (OES), and the Stanislaus 
County Assistant Director for OES.  ARES® is organized under 
the auspices of the American Radio Relay League, the San 
Joaquin Valley Section Manager, and the San Joaquin Valley 
Section District Emergency Coordinator. Operational control is 
under the Stanislaus county OES. 

 
If you are interested in joining Stanislaus ARES go to the Stanislaus ARES 
website (www.stanares.org ) and click on the Join ARES tab.  There is 
formation on how to join and the membership forms to complete are available 
there.  Please check in on the ARES voice radio net very Wednesday at 7:30 
pm on the 145.390 – pl. 136.5 S.A.R.A. repeater.  There is also an unproto 
Packet radio net during the voice net on 144.910 via the SARA node.  The 
monthly training meeting is at 10:00am on the first Saturday of the month at 
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Ham Cram 
John, K6JRO Ham 
Cram coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

3705 Oakdale Road Modesto, CA.  Meeting dates and times can change due to 
operational needs.  Please check the web site for updates. 
 
Due to the State-wide Stay in Place Order, 
ARES meetings will be conducted via Zoom.  
Access will be emailed a few days prior to the 
Saturday meeting.  Please make sure Lucian, 
KF6NPG has your email address on file.  The 
next Zoom meeting will be 10am on Saturday, 
APR 3rd.   

 

Ham Cram Information 
Study for your amateur radio license or upgrade your current license.  
Sponsored by the SARA and Stanislaus county ARES.  

When and Where? 
August 18, 2021 
Office of Emergency Services 
3705 Oakdale Road, Modesto, CA 
 
While the state is scheduled to 
fully open on June 15th, we still do 
not know how this will impact the 
AUG cram.  Current restrictions 
are listed below: 

***COVID-19 Restrictions*** 
Due to COVID-19 the all-day cram 
will be limited to 15 people.  All 

individuals in the building will have to wear a mask.   
All registered individuals will need to bring the following: 
 

• A valid identification, 
preferably CDL 
(California Driver’s 
License) 

• Cash or check for $15 for 
the testing session, check 
preferred and payable to 
the American Radio Relay 
League (ARRL).  

• If you are upgrading your 
license, please bring a 
copy of your current 
license as well as the 
ORIGINAL. 

Sign Up 
Please send the following information to hamcram@stanares.org  

Full name, Address, Phone, and Call Sign if you have one. 
If you have any questions, please email John Otte, K6JRO at k6jro@arrl.net. 
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Featured 
Article 
 

 

 

ARRL EC-001 Emergency Communications Course 
If you need to take the ARRL Emergency Communications Course (EC-001) 
Stanislaus ARES can help.  The EC-001 workbook is out of print, however The 
Indian River County ARES has all of the study information (including test and 
answers) posted on their web site.  Recent amateurs who have taken the test 
have printed out the test questions and answers and have studied like they 
would for a ham cram.  Pass rate has been about 100 percent.   
 
***The ARRL has updated this course.  There are some content differences, 
however members who have used this to prepare for the challenge exam have 
been successful.*** 
 
Here is the web site to study for the ARRL Introduction to Emergency 
Communications Course challenge examination (EC-001): 
 
Go to www.ircares.org This is the web site for the Indian River County ARES. 
Once you are on the web site click on the training and reference tab. Then 
click on the ARRL Introduction to Emergency Communications (EC-001) tab. 
That will take you to the course information. 
 
Once you complete this on-line study you can arrange with Stanislaus ARES to 
take the ARRL test.  We generally give the test at a ham cram session or 
before or after the monthly ARES meeting.  Please e-mail Pat KG6JXZ at 
kg6jxz@charter.net, or Lucian KF6NPG at kf6npg@aol.com or John K6JRO at 
k6jro@arrl.net to arrange to take the test.  There is a $15.00 test 
administration fee payable to ARRL. 
 
You can also access the 
updated ARRL EC-001 course at 
the ARRL website.  Go to 
www.arrl.org. Once there click 
on the licensing, education and 
training tab.  Then click on the 
online course catalog tab and 
look for the EC-001 course.  It states that it takes about 45 hours to complete 
the course over 9 weeks.  Once you complete the ARRL course you can take 
the exam online. From what I can see there is no charge to take the course or 
exam.  You have to take the course before you can take the exam. 
 
You cannot take the challenge exam online. 

 

First-Time Exam Applicants Must Obtain FCC 
Registration Number Before Taking Exam 
Reprinted form the ARRL Letter May 13, 2021 
 

Beginning May 20, 2021, all amateur examination applicants will be required 
to provide an FCC Registration Number (FRN) to the Volunteer Examiners 
(VEs) before taking an amateur exam. This is 

necessary due to changes the FCC has made to its licensing system. 
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Amateur candidates who already have an FCC 
license, whether for amateur radio or another 
service, and already have an FRN may use the 
same number. All prospective new FCC 
licensees, however, will be required to obtain 
an FRN before the examination and provide 
that number to the volunteer examiners on the 
Form 605 license application. An FCC 
instructional video provides step-by-step 
instructions on how to obtain an FRN through 
the FCC's Commission Registration System 
(CORES). 

The FRN is required for all new applicants to take an amateur exam and is 
used afterward by the applicant to download the license document from the 
FCC Universal Licensing System (ULS), upgrade the license, apply for a vanity 
call sign, and to submit administrative updates (such as address and email 
changes) and renewal applications. 

In addition, after June 29, all applications will be required to contain an email 
address for FCC correspondence. Applicants will receive an email directly from 
the FCC with a link to the official electronic copy of their license whenever a 
license is issued or changed. ARRL VEC suggests that those without access to 
email should use the email address of a family member or friend. Licensees 
will be able to log in to the ULS using their FRN and password to download 
the latest version of their license at any time. The FCC no longer provides 
paper license documents. 

 

Community Events: 
May 
Saturday 1st ARES Meeting 10a-12p (Zoom Meeting) 
Saturday 8th  Ride for Mom 7a-4p (depending on assignment) Downtown 
Modesto.  **Cancelled** 
Tuesday 18th SARA Meeting 7p-8p (Zoom Meeting) 
Sunday 30th Regalado Road Race 7a-Noon need 8 operators.  **Tentative 
waiting on permit approval.** 
TBD March of Dimes Walk 8a-12p Beyer Park 4 operators  **Cancelled** 
Had virtual walk** 
TBD Modesto Criterium 7a-3p 4-6 operators needed 
TBD Modesto Road Race Salida area 7a-12p 6-8 operators needed 
 
June 
Saturday 5th ARES Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 10a-12p 
Saturday 5th Copperopolis Road Race 7a-3p (depending on assignment) Hunt 
Road and Milton Road need 8-9 operators.   
Tuesday 15th SARA Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 7p-8p 
Friday through Sunday (25th, 26th, 27th) Field Day 
 
July 
Saturday 10th ARES Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 10a-12p 
Tuesday 20th SARA Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 7p-8p 
 
August 
Saturday 7th ARES Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 10a-12p 
Saturday 14th Ham Testing/Cram TBD if class or test only 
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Tuesday 17th SARA Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 7p-8p 
 
September 
Saturday 4th ARES Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 10a-12p 
Tuesday 21st SARA Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 7p-8p 
 
October 
Saturday 2nd ARES Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 10-12p 
TBD 6a-6p (depending on assignment) Assist LARK with Cycling 4 Veterans 
Bike Ride additional details to follow need 7 operators.  Web site for the 
ride is cycling4veterans.com 
TBD Stanislaus County Bike Club Golden Hills Century Knights Ferry 7a-4p 
need 5-6 
Friday-Sunday (15th, 16th, 17th) Pacificon San Ramon Marriot (This event is 
a go.) 
Tuesday 19th SARA Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 7p-8p 
 
November 
Saturday 6th ARES Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 10a-12p 
Tuesday 16th SARA Meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 7p-8p 
 
December 
Saturday 4th ARES meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 10a-12p 
Tuesday 21st SARA meeting TBD if face to face or Zoom 7p-8p 
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Local Nets: 
S.A.R.A. operates several repeaters. 
These are located on Mt. Oso in Patterson, CA: 
145.390 – pl 136.5 
224.240 – pl 136.5 
440.225 +pl 136.5 
51.800 – pl 136.5 

 
• Digital node 144.910, digipeater name “SARA”. 
• 145.110 – pl 136.5 is a low-level repeater located in Modesto, CA. 

All SARA nets meet on the 145.390 – pl 136.5 repeater except where noted. 
SARA Club net is every Tuesday (except the 3rd Tuesday) at 7:30pm. 
 
The morning traffic and information net meets Monday through Friday from 
7:00am to about 8:00am. 
 
The geezer net (It is not about age; it is all about attitude) meets each 
weekday morning 9:00am to 9:30am. 
 
The Stanislaus County ARES net meets every Wednesday at 7:30pm. 
The Space net meets every Friday at 8:00pm 
 
S.A.R.A. meets the Third Tuesday of every month at 7:00pm at 3705 Oakdale 
Road Modesto, CA 95357.  The club website is www.saraclub.net . 
 
The Stanislaus County ARES generally meets the First Saturday of the month 
at 10:00am at 3705 Oakdale Road Modesto, CA 95357.  Meetings can be 
changed due to training requirements please check the web site for current 
information. The web site is www.stanares.org . 
 
Turlock Amateur Radio Club (W6BXN) has several nets as well: 
 
Morning commute and Beer and Pizza Net Monday through Friday 6:30am to 
7:00am 147.030 + pl 100 or 447.700 + pl 94.8. 
 
Weekly club net every Tuesday (except the 2nd Tuesday) at 7:00pm on the 
above repeaters. 
 
DMR round table net every Monday at 7:00pm on the TARC regional talk 
group.  Brandmeister TG 310658 which is linked to the W6BXN DMR 
repeaters. 
 
TARC meets the second Tuesday at 7:00pm at the Salvation Army 893 
Lander, Turlock, CA. 
 
Merced ARES has a weekly net on Mondays at 8:00pm on the TARC repeaters.  
They have a monthly meeting the third Wednesday at 6:00pm at the Merced 
County Health Department, 260 East 15th Street Merced, CA. 
 
TARC web site is www.w6bxn.org and Merced ARES is www.mercedares.org . 
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2021 SARA Club Officers and Board Members 
Officers: 
President: Jim Walsh, KK6CPN                         kk6cpn@yahoo.com 
Vice President: Mark Lemmons, WB6BJN          wb6bjn@samobile.net  
Secretary: Lucian Thomas, KF6NPG         kf6npg@aol.com  
Treasurer: Vicki Peitz, KJ6RCV         vptigger@gmail.com  
Sergeant at Arms: Mark Price, N6ARP       mark99price@gmail.com 
 
Board Members:  
Paul Owen, W6UHF       w6uhf@aol.com  
Brendon Church, NK6M brendonchurch@me.com 
Tom Griffin, N6CIC       scottandalene@msn.com 
Bill Danforth, AE6J     ki6hnv@gmail.com  
 
Committees/Workgroups: 
Club Technician: Patrick Dunbar KG6AZZ               
patd@kg6azz.net  
Readout Editor: John Otte, K6JRO                         k6jro@arrl.net 
Community Events: Lucian Thomas, KF6NPG         kf6npg@aol.com  
Stanislaus County ARES: 
       Emergency Coordinator: Pat Mandas, KG6JXZ kg6jxz@charter.net  
*Nominations are held every November with elections in December* 
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STANISLAUS AMATEUR RADIO ASSOCIATION (SARA) MEMBERSHIP FORM 

 
 

Check One: New Member___  Renewing Member___  Family Membership__ 
 
NAME: ___________________________ CALLSIGN: ___________________ 
ARRL Member:(Yes)  (No)  
 
ADDRESS: ________________________________ CITY:__________________  
 
ZIP:________ PHONE: Home___________________ Cell:_________________ 
 
E-Mail:  ________________________________________________ 
ADDITIONAL FAMILY MEMBERS AT SAME ADDRESS: 
 
NAME:___________________________________CALL SIGN: ________ ARRL:  (Yes)  (No) 
 

e-mail__________________________________ 
 
NAME: ___________________________________CALL SIGN: ________ ARRL:  (Yes)  (No) 
 
 e-mail_________________________________ 
 
NAME:  ___________________________________CALL SIGN:_________ARRL: (Yes)  (No)  
 

e-mail________________________________ 
 
NAME:  __________________________________CALL SIGN:_________ARRL:  (Yes)  (No)  
 

e-mail__________________________________ 
 
TOTAL DUES PAID: ______ Date: ___________ 
One-year membership dues are $30.00(if paid by cash, check, or money order) $31.00 if paid through 
PayPal.  Family Dues are $45 and is the same for all methods of payment.  You can access the PayPal 
payment by going to the club web site www.saraclub.net  
Note:  Bring membership form to SARA Meeting or Mail to: SARA Club, P.O. Box 4601, Modesto, CA 
95352-4601 
April 3, 2021 

 


